	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 9th September at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, Simon Hussey, Stuart Briggs, Peter Brook, Noel Gregory, Ayo Fraser,

Mitch Waters, Louis Brown, Allan Staerck, Kevin Hart              
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Stuart King, Guy Livingston, Tom Gamwell
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

In the absence of further comments from the LC it was agreed to purchase a chain and combination lock for the bottom gate.

Julian has met with Dave Keating regarding the floodlights and is waiting or a price to repair two. Allan Staerck will advise Will Thrower that repairs are in hand.
4. Chairman’s Report:
	Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck

	Has received information from Promouthguard and these will be available for direct purchase for all sections of the club. Had been contacted by Fiona Goldsmith of Weymouth RFC asking for an accident report on their player injured in the Tens. St Johns Ambulance did not have a report available to us. FG was advised and, having had no further communication assumption is they have made contact directly and dealt with this issue
We need to be aware about accident reports for the RFU for the future.

The match board to be prepared by Mystic Signs is in hand. May not be ready for the first game.
	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Balance at 30/8 was £2696.37 and at 6/9 £3366.39 as Junior fees are starting to come in.
Has asked if we were to pay £900 to Sam Bowler and Ayo will review this with Sam as to whether the weekly physio sessions will take place. Reported that excess expenditure over income to date was £11,164.
It was agreed that Ayo would look at an Accountancy Software/Quick Books system for managing the day to day accounts and report back.

All agreed to a proposal that we should switch bank accounts to Natwest with 3 signatories, SH, SK and AF and when complete close the Barclays account and remove John Patten as a signatory. Julian will check with his business manager on logistics of the action.
6. Secretary’s Report :

LC have confirmed a booking for the club on 28/9 and had enquired about availability from 1.30-4.30 on the 20th or 27th of October. As this potentially clashes with Junior/Colts matches Simon is to advise Kelly accordingly.

Bookings for the Cup were discussed. Simon has the clubhouse/bar booked for the England weekend pool games. Agreed that the quarter finals potentially involving England, the semi- finals and final should all be booked with Kelly to include a bar. It was also suggested that, if possible, on a weekend we should screen the games involving the top 6 sides. Eg 21/9 is NZ vs SA.  SB will liaise with Simon to agree all the dates for him to then check with Kelly.
If all these games are booked was agreed by all that a rota should be drawn up to provide Bacon Baps. 

Simon confirmed bookings with Kelly for 

21st December Xmas Party

21st March VP’s lunch

4th April Final game social

Agreed that Simon would check with Kelly availability on either 16th or 23rd May for the Club Dinner

	Ayo Fraser
Julian Hussey
Simon Hussey
Simon Hussey
Stuart Briggs

Committee

Simon Hussey

	7. VP Report :

Peter is sending out Fixture Books with individual letter to all the VP’s shortly.

Suggesting that we will hold some pre-match lunches for visiting officials plus 5-6 VP’s/Sponsors to be invited at a price to be agreed. Mitch was sure that Aroma would be pleased to do the catering.
8. Fixtures :

Kevin attended the Dorset Huddle meeting. Reported that all out of county incoming and outgoing tours would need approval. In hand. Also, indications that non sanctioned out of county games would also need approval. Kevin will check

Reminder on safeguarding all under 18’s playing for the Senior side had to be registered. Ayo has player forms for the Colts most likely to play in hand. Julian will complete the club from and liaise with Simon Peck.

Had received info about next year’s Bournemouth Festival. Agreed that if reply required we would not attend as the Juniors were reluctant to travel. Focus will be on the Lytchett Sevens which is in hand. Mitch offered to help with coaching the Juniors for this event.

Response for the Tens participants was positive with Blandford and Crewkerne confirming for next year. Confirmed date would be 22nd August 2020 and would be limited to 8 teams. Kevin will liaise with interested parties and we will provide Advance notice with a suggested entry fee of £50. Simon to book the club with Kelly

	Kevin Hart

Julian Hussey
Simon Hussey



	9. Coaching  Report :

Training is going well with good numbers and agreement now made with Colts for training with the Seniors on a Wednesday.
10. Team Management Report :
	

	We must ensure that home match reports and number of tries are texted to 07797 800102 before 5.30pm. Suggested that procedure is prepared and laminated to ensure that someone from the committee present at the game complies. For the GMS card Guy is liaising with Tom.
	Stuart Briggs

	11. Captain’s  Report :

Nothing to report
12. Junior Report :

Numbers registered difficult to assess due to online registrations. Noel is confident numbers will be maintained. Requested Allan purchase another ball pump, 2 x 8 water bottles and 10 Mitre training balls size 5.

Junior Presentation night to be booked for 15th May.
Peter Brook confirmed that will arrange repainting of the Pavilion and we should investigate a Sponsors board.
13. Social Report :

Mitch will arrange various post match functions and will do the raffle after each home game. He requested that the proceeds go towards the end of season game. He will keep a record of monies received.

He will discuss with Aroma about doing the VP’s lunch and arrange a meeting with Peter Brook. It was suggested that we try and book Matt Black for the Xmas Party and will aim to get Shelbys Elbow for the end of season do on 4th April.
14. Grounds Maintenance : 
In Guy’s absence cover for grass cutting has been arranged.

15 Business Development Report :
Full planning application for the shelters, scoreboard and railings has been submitted. Planning’s opinion is that we will not need permission for the hoardings, but they will not give an opinion regarding the railings until the application has been validated, which hopefully will be the end of this month. Agreed that we would wait before starting the work but have provisionally booked with Louis to do the work 12th October for which volunteers will be required. In the meantime, proposal for potential sponsors to be prepared. 
For the 4 prime boards on the halfway line Louis will discuss with Yarcombe in lieu of costings for installation of the railings. Julian suggested that 2 more would be for the sponsors of the Electronic scoreboard and the fourth should be with the Exeter Chiefs. 
16 Club Development :

a.  Safeguarding

        Forms for Colts are being signed off

b.  School Liaison
Leaflets sent to 15 schools but some negative feedback about TAG.

c. Publicity
Disappointment about the negative headline in the News on the French game.

Chairman’s preview sent and am told will be published in full. If negativity about the team continues will discuss with the News. 
Julian will liaise with Tom Gamwell about the cost of closing down the Pitchero website
d. Volunteers
       Two new parents
e. Development Plan
Awaiting response from Chris Burton
	Allan Staerck

Simon Hussey

Julian Hussey/Tom Gamwell


	
	

	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 

SB proposed International Tickets will be £82 for 1st and £55 for second sponsors
AS said concern expressed by Air Ambulance about markings on the roadside pitch nets. Julian is discussing with Dave Keating.
Noel confirmed that tables for the kitchen should be available for end of September. Once Guy has the Hygiene board will require work party either a Wednesday or weekend to install.
French Tour:
	

	Although Guy asked, Gavin declined to do a raffle when the French were here stating Mitch should do it even though Mitch was organising the welcome and prematch buffets.

Review held after England game on 6th. All agreed very successful as demonstrated by report from Reinier, which will be circulated to all VPs. It was now important for the club to take this legacy forward for the future of the club.
The French Juniors will be potentially visiting from the 8th to 10th May.  This may clash a Senior team visiting but it was agreed that the French will take precedence. 

The Seniors tour is proposed for the weekend of the August Bank Holiday 2020.

It was now critical that we set about raising funds to cover these events and to that end was proposed to have a separate “Entente Cordial” account when we open the Nat West account which would be supported by both Junior and Senior sections. We have £200 already from the food proceeds of that weekend.

Suggestion also is to start monthly Bingo sessions, arranged on an alternating basis by Juniors and Seniors. Our Small Lotteries License would cover this and Simon is to check with Kelly availability of monthly Friday nights.

Julian also discussed potential for a Busking Commission similar to that run by the Carnival Committee as a method of raising further funds. This is to be investigated further.

Meeting closed at 9.30

Next meeting October 14th


	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


